



2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF www.gov.uk/home-office

Rt Hon Baroness Heather Hallett DBE Fieldfisher Riverbank House 2 Swan Lane London EC4R 3TT

16 August 2021

Dear Baroness Hallett,

Thank you for your letter of 29 July concerning the inquest into the death of Dawn Sturgess and the prospect of establishing an inquiry under the Inquiries Act 2005 to undertake the investigation into her death.

With regret, I am unable to provide the provisional indication you seek.

As I hope you will understand, it would be inappropriate for me to consider whether or not to establish a public inquiry ahead of any request from you to do so. I can assure you, though, that I will consider any such request you choose to make with urgency and care.

Your sincerely,

u. I an god wither

Rt Hon Priti Patel MP